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Job Titles – Second Report from the SRC 
Basic Information

	Contact Name and Details
	Ken Wales

Chair of the SRC (01772 863791)

	Status of Paper
	Final

	Action Required
	Decision

	Draft Resolution


	The Methodist Council accepts the recommendation of the SRC that for the time being no further action be taken in respect of the job titles for the three team secretary posts and that this matter should be reconsidered in due course in the light of experience and with the benefit of further theological reflection on aspects of the oversight of the church in general and the connexional team in particular.

	Alternative Options to Consider, if Any
	None




Summary of Content

	Subject and Aims


	This report summarises discussions in the SRC and elsewhere since the debate at the last meeting of the Methodist Council

	Main Points


	Advice from the Law and Polity and Faith and Order committees has been taken into account and, after further discussion with the General Secretary and Secretary of Conference and the other team Secretaries, no immediate further action is proposed.

	Background Context and Relevant Documents (with function)


	Papers presented to the last meeting of the Methodist Council and to the SRC meeting held on 14 January 2009.

	Consultations


	Law and Polity and Faith and Order Committees.


Summary of Impact 

(Note, if appropriate,  as possible, likely or confirmed. If detailed explanation is necessary, include this in the full paper, clearly identified.)
	Standing Orders


	At this stage, none

	Faith and Order


	There may be a need for further consideration to be given to theological aspects of the exercise of power and authority in the Church

	Financial


	None

	Personnel


	None – affected members of staff have been involved in the decision.

	Legal 


	There may be a need for further consideration to be given to the arrangements for the exercise of delegated authority in the connexional team. No immediate issues are apparent however.

	Wider Connexional


	None

	External (e.g. ecumenical)
	A continuing need to explain to external partners the implications of the uses of the term ‘team secretary’ in Methodism

	Risk
	Little or no risk


Job Titles – Second Report from the SRC 
At the last meeting of the Methodist Council there was extensive debate about a proposal from the Strategy and Resources Committee that the three team secretary posts in the Connexional team should henceforth be retitled as Deputy General Secretary (specialism). After a lengthy debate, the Council asked the SRC to look again at this proposal and to take account of any observations from the Law and Polity and Faith and Order Committees. In any event, the Council felt that the proposals could only be introduced after approval had been given by the Methodist Conference.

The two committees concerned were asked to offer advice to the SRC and written reports were submitted to the SRC meeting on 14 January which indicated that, whilst these matters had not been discussed in formal meetings, members of the committees had been asked to offer their views so that the chairs could respond in time to enable the SRC to present a recommendation to this meeting. The SRC is grateful to all those who contributed in this way and the reports were given full consideration.

Several matters emerged in the SRC discussion on 14 January. The advice from the two committees was not felt to be substantially weighted in either direction (although both expressed reservations) and in some cases, from an SRC perspective, appeared to be based upon an understanding of the processes which had led us to this point which was not accurate. SRC continue to feel that there are pragmatic issues to be taken into account in enabling the team secretaries to perform the roles required of them both within the Methodist Church and beyond. Nevertheless the terms now being used did have Methodist currency and the SRC had every confidence in the individuals concerned to make the impression expected of them. Furthermore, SRC were also aware that other discussions were taking place (such as the working party on the role of the President and Vice-President) the outcomes of which could have an affect upon the wisdom of any decision reached at this point. These issues tended to lead SRC to a cautious conclusion.

Balanced against this, however, was some concern that at the heart of this matter was more than a question of clarity of status as represented by job titles.  A reality which was being confronted by many Methodists seeking to witness to their faith in the secular world was how to live faithfully in environments where the exercise of the power and authority gave rise to many questions. The oversight of the Church could not stand immune from such debates nor should the Church appear to be sidelining the issue because it was ‘too difficult’. The way in which the connexional team operates is itself a witness to what we believe about our accountabilities to ourselves and to our stewardship of resources. Finding ways to help Methodism to demonstrate to the world how inevitable issues of power and authority in organisations can be responsibly handled was part of our witness.

SRC are therefore now recommending to the Council that for the moment the proposals for revising the job titles be withdrawn and raised again in the light of experience. By then, it is anticipated that relevant groups within the Church will have been able to spend more time considering these aspects of practical and political theology to ensure that power and authority in the church are handled in accord with our wider theological convictions. 

